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Web site www.modelafordclubofnsw.com.au

WE ARE
OPEN

IT’S BUSINESS AS USUAL

BEFORE ENTERING

'UNIFORM SAFETY SIGNS

FOR EVERYONE'’S SAFETY PLEASE ADHERE TO
SOCIAL DISTANCING AND GOOD HAND HYGIENE
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November 2021

Club Meetings are held at Holroyd Community Centre, Miller St., Merrylands. The parking entrance is in
Newman Street. Meetings are held from 8 pm on the second Friday of each month unless otherwise stated.

PRESIDENTS REPORT

| hope this report finds everyone fit and well as
the pandemic restrictions are eased.

It's been two years since | was elected as your
President and what two years it has been. | have
had great pleasure organising some of the
events we were going to hold and great
disappointment when such events had to be
cancelled due to COVID. The small number of
events that were held by the Northern As and the

Wednesday Wanderers were very enjoyable
outings and a great way to catch up and meet
members for the first time.
Our AGM wiill be held in December and a new
committee will be elected. | would like to thank
the committee that served with me for all the
hard work they have done as we emerge from the
lockdown and | wish the new committee all
the best as they take over the running of the club
for the next two years.
Our coffee morning at Prospect Picnic grounds
was a great day. We were joined by a number of
members which made it a very sociable catch-up.
I would like to thank our Secretary, Rob Taylor
for hosting the Maintenance Day at his new
premises and showing us the safety courses that
are held there for workers.
Whilst sitting on the couch the other day, after
121 days of lockdown | looked down at the dog
and said " | can under stand why you chew the
furniture"
Stay Safe
Col.

Your 2021 committee

President Col Bootle 0492 872 477
V/President JohnHyland 46571734
Treasurer Robert Brown 0439 731066
Secretary Rob Taylor 0434 314198
Committee #1 Ken Young 0428 697 717
Committee#2  Ron Elks 0419 296 201
Public Officer = Rob Taylor 0434314198

Membership Robert Brown 0439 731066

CFC & CMC Phil Dalton 0413 970 704
Ron Elks 0419 296 201
Librarian Carol Butler 47395723
Wanderers Tom Virgona 0420 342392
Newsletter Rob Taylor 0434 314198

thetaylors79@bigpond.com
Mail: PO Box 1038 MERRYLANDS 2160
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All Fords day is going ahead to be held on Sunday 14th November at Eastern Creek Drag way. Swap meet will
be on Saturday 13th November 4:30 to 8pm.

Phil has 20 tickets and they will be available at the 12th November drop in meeting.
The public will be limited to the first 5000 people.

There will be no CMC day at Eastern Creek this year.




Wednesday Wanderers

1st December St Mary’s Diggers

Yahoo we are out of lock down for the fully vaccinated.

What: Wanderer’s Christmas Lunch

When: Wednesday 1st December

Where: St Mary’s Diggers & Band Club, 411 Great Western Highway St Marys opposite Aldi.
Getting There: For those travelling West, take the St Marys exit on the M4 and turn left on-
to the Great Western Highway, them right into Charles Hackett Drive, then right into Gabriel's
Lane and follow the road around. Park in the carpark. Alternatively you can catch the train to
the St Marys station and exit on the Queen St side and walk down. A leisurely 10-15 minute

walk.

Timings: Meet in the dining area at 11:30am




Annual General Meeting NOW Friday
10th December

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Due to social distancing restrictions at the Merrylands meeting rooms, we have decided to
postpone the AGM until December, in the hope these rules will be relaxed. We do have an
alternate venue if required, and will advise in next Flyer once situation is known.

We have received nominations for all positions being vacated at this time, but look forward
to further nominations which can be voted on at the AGM.

Meeting Friday 12th November

The November meeting will still be held, but not as an official sit down event. It will be like
last year, to provide you with an opportunity to pop and renew your club membership, or
have your Historic Declaration signed for vehicle registration. We ask you not to linger, but
would love to see you.

Members please remember, if your Model A is on historic
registration through this club, and you do not renew your
membership by 31 December, your car is deemed unregistered and
uninsured. So please renew your membership today.




Maintenance Day November

As expected we had a wonderful turnout for the Maintenance Day in early December. In all
there were 28 members, one guest and thirteen Model A’s.

Thanks to Mal Bradley for chairing the discussions re Model A maintenance, and all those
members who put forward their knowledge and issues.

It was just great to be all together like the good old days. It was also great to see Ernie
Meneguzzo arrive driving his 1939 Mercury, beautiful car Ernie.




Market Place

For Sale 1930 Model A Roadster Beige, an original
Australian colour from new. Extensive mechanical work has
been completed on the car, and a list can be provided for
interested parties. The price is $32,000 or near offer.

The car is located on the NSW Central Coast, any enquiries
please contact Dennis Ashton on 0409 044 340.

For Sale 1929 Phaeton, partly restored.
Body blasted and re panelled where required. Timber

8 replaced. Motor & gearbox need work. Roof irons with
car. Upholstery needs doing as does paint.

# Car in Sydney.

$12000 ONO Leo Silva 0414 59 55 23

? Specialising
"EARLY w00
Stock and
Fo Eeproduction
1909 - 1948

Early Ford
Parts.

Henry’s Model ‘A’ Catalogue

Contact

Keith or

Glenys

035368 1088 . l
Dayve Slater =
= dave.slater@casmen.com 0402194723 Heny' —==
0 0412 59 3535 kg@henryspares.com.au R —

& We post Australia-wide.

You will be advised in the December Flyer of the location for our
December Christmas picnic run. We will also have our January
Twilight run date at that time too.

Starting to feel like the good old days are back!!!




